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Memo to: Board of Directors 
 
From:  Chuck Etwert 
 
Subject: Program Status Report for October 2017 
 
Date: October 16, 2017 
 
 
Approximately 99.6% of the $74.7 million of construction, involved in all ten current 
construction bid packages, has been completed thru September.  The river remained low and the 
amount of work completed during the month was $2,015,105.  The total amount of construction 
completed is $74.3 million.  There is just slightly over three hundred thousand dollars’ worth of 
100-Year accreditation construction remaining to be completed. 
 
With the construction completed during the last month, Amec Foster Wheeler will be submitting 
the Lower Wood River certification package to FEMA this week.  Amec Foster Wheeler will be 
submitting MESD certification information to the Corps of Engineers by the end of the year, 
with the Corps submitting the MESD Levee System Evaluation Report to FEMA in the spring of 
2018.  This will complete the submittal of the five certification packages to FEMA. 
 
The reprogramming request to transfer Wood River funds to East St. Louis is still being 
reviewed by the Assistant Secretary of the Army for Civil Works.  Hopefully, a positive 
determination will be achieved by the end of the year. 
 
I have included in your Board packet, a copy of Amec Foster Wheeler’s Monthly Progress 
Report for October. 
 


